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November 18, 2020 

 
Bret Martin 
Capital Area Metropolitan Planning Organization 
431 Fayetteville Street, Suite 203 
Raleigh, NC 27601 
Bret.Martin@campo-nc.us 
 
 
Dear Mr. Martin,  
 
I am pleased to support the FY 20-21 Wake Transit Work Plan amendment pertaining to the expansion of 
Route 305.  The service improvements outlined in this amendment are consistent with the Town’s long-
range transportation plan, Advance Apex: The 2045 Transportation Plan and the Wake Transit Bus Plan. 
In addition to aligning with the Town’s goal of “Connecting affordable housing development with transit 
service, transportation infrastructure, and amenities” from our Draft Affordable Housing Plan. Route 305 
will directly serve the proposed affordable housing development, Broadstone Walk, currently being 
reviewed by Wake County for a 4% Low Income Housing Tax Credit request. Route 305’s expansion is also 
vital to the success of GoApex Route 1, scheduled to launch service in the summer of 2021. GoApex Route 
1 is planned to support transfers to Route 305. In closing, the extension of Route 305 also has the support 
of the Town of Apex Transit Advisory Committee. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Drew Havens 
Town Manager  
 


